Founded 1845
University of Southern Indiana                                                   Epsilon Gamma

Brothers and Alumni,

This past year Alpha Sigma Phi has seen some major changes. We have lost members too many places but that has brought the rest of us together forming a much tighter bond. Two of our brothers, Mike Chinn and Brian Swickard, have gone over seas to Afghanistan to fight for our country.  Chris Roland has graduated but remains just as active. There are a few brothers inactive because they are not enrolled in school. We may be the smallest we have ever been but I don’t see that as a bad thing, because with the men we still have around everyone is being active in helping the Fraternity. I feel it is better to have the members we have now and everyone working than to have forty men and still only have eight members trying. 


Events this semester have been scarce because we have been working on trying to become stable once more. We have yet to have any mixers but have partied as we always have. We are trying to be as active in intramurals as we were in the past; we have now beaten the Phi Delts in both softball (our only win) and flag football (one and one so far). This morning we will have participated in the Eagle Grand Prix and I hope we will do well. Rush went well and we picked up four pledges. I would have liked to have gotten a larger class but many of the guys that wanted to join had money issues and other problems often seen with potential pledges. We hope many of these guys will save up and come back out so we can pick them up in the spring.

We do have a few events planned for the rest of the semester so far. We have contacted the Alpha Sigs at Marshall University and are planning a chapter trip there from Oct. 29th till Oct 31st. If any alumni would like to join us on our “chapter walk out” you are more than welcome. The tentative initiation date for the pledges is Nov. 6th, so please come down and relive our ritual again while supporting us in our time of need. Also we will finally have another composite to hang in our house, the pictures are scheduled to be taken on Nov 7th however I have yet to be given a time. Our annual thanksgiving dinner and elections will be on Nov. 21st at a yet to be determined time or place. 

The last thing I wanted to address in this letter is the recent trouble we have had. I am not sure if everyone has heard about this or not but I wanted to put it all out in the open so it is clear. A few weeks ago two brothers approached myself and told me that they wanted to go “inactive”. As we all know there is no such classification, and that was explained. To make matters worse we are currently very small and need all our members to work hard at whatever office they hold, and one of the two was my vice-president. The next week we made arrangement to remove the two brothers from their offices since they were not putting forth the effort needed. Recently we brought them before prudential and placed them on suspension and we plan to write a letter to nationals to request they be expelled along with other sanctions. We are aware that many of you, our honored alumni, have heard of these events from outside sources. I would like to first apologize that such private information got out about our chapter. I would also like to say that we understand that letting such information out is harmful and we plan to be more careful with who we choose to discuss such topics with. The final thing I want to say about this is that these two leaving does not make us any weaker than we were before, Chris Kelly has stepped up to become my new vice-president and is doing an excellent job supporting myself and all the other brothers, so please thank him when you get an opportunity. These two leaving may have made it harder on the rest of us but we will make it through and we can only grow from here.

In closing I would like to thank all of you who could attend our first annual Sig Bust and thank you all for your continued support. For those that could not make it we hope to hear from you and hope to see you in the spring for formal!

In Phi,

Ed Merkt
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President
